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Thursday 11th July 2024 
 

Ofsted Report 2024 
GOOD/OUTSTANDING 

 
Dear Parent/ Carers,  
 
I am thrilled to share with you, our Ofsted Report.  
We are a GOOD School with areas that are OUTSTANDING. 
 
Attached to this letter you can find the full Ofsted report which I encourage you to read. 
Within the report it highlights some of the school’s strengths and one area for development.  
 
The inspection team were impressed that this reflected the Leadership Team’s own 
judgements. 
 

• Quality of Education – Good  

• Behaviour and Attitudes – Good 

• Personal Development – Outstanding  

• Leadership and Management – Good  

• Early Years – Outstanding  
 
Highlights from the Inspection Report 
Pupils are proud of their school. 
Pupils’ wellbeing is carefully considered.  
The school has developed an ambitious curriculum which matches, and in places exceeds, 
what is expected nationally.  
Staff in the early years maximise every opportunity to develop children’s vocabulary and 
extend their learning across each area of learning. 
Pupils work hard and achieve well, including in national assessments.  
Pupils with special educational needs are swiftly identified and well supported.  
Pupils behave well and exemplify the school’s values. 
Pupils personal development is exceptional.  
 
What can we do better? 
The inspection team agreed with the school that Art and Religious Education are well 
planned and sequenced. However, within these areas, opportunities for assessment need to 
be further developed. This is an area that we will be working on next year as a school. 
 
I am delighted that Ofsted has recognised the quality of teaching and learning in the school 
and the hard work that goes on to ensure we provide the very best education and life 
opportunities for our children. 
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Thank you for continuing to work in partnership with us, making our school an amazing 
place for our children to learn and grow.  We will continue to work hard and strive further 
for our children and our community. 
 
On Tuesday 16th July, all parents and carers can meet their class teacher and look at their 
children’s work. This is a perfect time to say congratulations to the team. 
 
If you have any questions about the Ofsted report, please make an appointment to speak 
with me. 
 
Kind regards, 

 
 
 

Nicky Ross 
Headteacher 
Woodpecker Hall Academy  
North Star Trust Leader of Primary Education 
 


